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28 September 2023


North Somerset Council



Traffic Order BSIP/BC/2023/2

Backwell Residents Association is a membership organisation of over 400 paid up households.  We wish to make the following comments on the decision to prohibit turning right into Brockley Lane which was made with negligible public consultation and allowing minimum time for comment.  It is noted that preparatory work has already commenced even before the time limit for public consultation has expired.

We concur completely with the comments made by Brockley Parish Council.  The residents of 37 properties in Brockley Lane and Brockley Way, plus a number in Claverham all currently leave the A370 via Brockley Lane.  The alternative route uses Chelvey Road and the very narrow Chelvey Lane for people living in Brockley Hall and the southern end of Brockley Lane.  Chelvey Lane is single lane.  Chelvey Road has been recognised by NSC as a traffic hazard with warning signs having recently been installed.

Under the current layout at the A370 junction, cars waiting to turn right into Brockley Lane do not prevent buses from proceeding forward across the junction.  Cars waiting to turn right into Chelvey Road will block all westbound traffic until a gap occurs in the oncoming eastbound traffic.

It is likely that drivers not familiar with the requirement to turn into Chelvey Road will have to proceed beyond the Brockley Lane junction and use Littlewood Lane which is extremely narrow, or turn in the space at Brockley Stores.

We have seen no evidence that buses are unduly delayed at any time at the Brockley Lane junction, in either direction, and this Association considers that this proposal is ill-considered, an unnecessary and potentially dangerous inconvenience to residents, of negligible benefit to bus traffic and a waste of public funds.

M J Veal, Secretary, Backwell Residents Association

